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Mission Statement 
“The Allegan County Board of Commissioners shall plan, develop, and evaluate the  

necessary policies and resources to ensure our county continues to progress and prosper” 

A l l e g a n  C o u n t y   
B o a r d  o f   
C o m m i s s i o n e r s  
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Allegan, MI  49010 
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269-686-5331 Main Fax 
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Jim Storey, Chair 
Scott Beltman, Vice Chair 

BOARD PLANNING SESSION–AGENDA        
Thursday, November 21, 2024, @ 9:00 AM 
County Services Building, Board Room 
Virtual Meeting Options Attached 
 
9:00 AM CALL TO ORDER:   

  ROLL CALL:  

  OPENING PRAYER:  Commissioner Tom Jessup 

  PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: 

  PUBLIC PARTICIPATION: 

  ADDITIONAL AGENDA ITEMS:   

  APPROVAL OF AGENDA:   

   

DISCUSSION ITEMS:    

1. Public Health Quarterly Report—Jacque Billette, Public Health Officer 
2. Budget Policy 
3. Board Rules of Organization 
4. Board of Commissioners—set Organizational Meeting Date 
5. National Community Survey 
6. Community Update 
7. Administrative Update 

 
     

OTHER ITEMS: 

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION: 

FUTURE AGENDA TOPICS: 
1. Boards & Commissions Appointments/Elections 
2. Administrative Update 

 
ADJOURNMENT: Next Meeting—Thursday, December 12, 2024, 9:00 AM @ 

COUNTY SERVICES BUILDING, BOARD ROOM. 
Please note that Regular and Special Meetings of the Board of Commissioners held in the Board Room are 

streamed live and recorded in accordance with the County’s Live Stream & Publishing Recordings of 
Meetings Policy, which can be viewed on the County’s website. 

Your attendance constitutes your consent to audio/visual streaming and/or recording and to permit the 
County to broadcast your name/voice/image/content to a broader audience. 

http://www.allegancounty.org/
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STEP 1: Connect to the Meeting
• OPTION 1: Zoom over Telephone

• Call (929) 205-6099 -or- (312) 626-6799 -or- (253) 215-8782
• Type in Meeting ID: 891 6032 7098, then #, then # again
• Type in Meeting Password: 471420, then #

• To raise your hand to speak, press *9

• To Mute and Unmute, press 6*
<STOP here>

You do not have to continue reading the rest of the instructions.

• OPTION 2: Youtube
• Open Internet Explorer or Chrome
• Navigate to https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCQIiZQstN2Pa57QAItAWdKA
• Click on image of “Live” video

<STOP here>
You do not have to continue reading the rest of the instructions.

• OPTION 3: Zoom over Web browser
• Open Internet Explorer or Chrome
• Navigate to https://zoom.us/j/89160327098
• Meeting Password: Board

<Continue with the rest of the instructions>

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCQIiZQstN2Pa57QAItAWdKA
https://zoom.us/j/89160327098


STEP 2: Enter registration information

4. Click when
done.

1. Enter name
and email

2. Click this box 3. Answer challenge
question



STEP 3: This Window will appear when 
connected.



STEP 4: Adjust audio settings
(if needed)



STEP 5: Raise hand to be  
recognized to speak.

• Once “Raise Hand” is clicked, the Board Chairperson will
receive notice and may UNMUTE your microphone when
ready and verbally recognize you to speak.

On bottom of screen.



STEP 6: To leave the meeting



 

  

 

   
 

Quarter 3 Board of Commissioners' Update 
Allegan County Health Department (ACHD) 

ACHD Activities during the most recently concluded quarter (2024 Q3) 

CEA Soil Erosion and Sedimentation Control Program Approval: In September 2024, ACHD received notice that 
the ACHD has passed review of the SESC program. The approval of this program was started in 2021 and 2022. 
ACHD received notice that there were areas to correct in 2022 and have been working hard to fix those 
deficiencies since. 
 
The FETCH EH contract has been finalized, and work has started: FETCH EH will be used for Food and Field 
Programs. 

• On September 3rd the Environmental Health (EH) Field Team began using FETCH EH for all incoming 
applications. The Team has been doing well learning the new software. The EH Food Team will begin 
implementing the software in the 4th quarter. 

 
Accreditation: Accreditation with the State of Michigan took place in September. Overall, the feedback was 
overwhelmingly positive and ACHD staff received recognition for the hard work they did during and after the 
pandemic. While the final report is received, ACHD will incorporate the positive and constructive feedback into 
daily operations.  
 
Public Education Outreach: The Health Education Team attended several community events during Q3. These 
events included the Allegan Sidewalk Sales, Senior Day at the Fair, The Art of Recovery, and the Prepare Fair. The 
team provided information regarding ACHD services and education materials related to important health topics 
such as nutrition, vector-borne diseases, environmental health, immunizations, and emergency preparedness. 
 
Household Hazardous Waste (HHW): This program has seen a dramatic increase in use in 2024. 

• Car traffic: 
o In 2023 there was a total of 404 cars that visited events. For 2024, those numbers increased to 

586 cars which is an increase of 45% in overall visitor traffic. 
o Hardings/May 2023: 204 cars -> Hardings/May 2024: 280 cars (Increase of 37%) 
o Human Services Building/June 2023: 102 cars -> HSB/June 2024: 142 cars (Increase of 37%) 
o Otsego DPW/Oct 2023: 98 cars -> Otsego DPW/Oct 2024: 164 cars (Increase of 68%) 

• Room Pickups: 
o 2023 pounds collected: 11,991 pounds (did not include 4th quarter numbers for comparison 

purposes) -> 2024 pounds collected: 15,885 pounds (Increase of 31%) 
• Opening this program to serve all residents within the county has been met with tremendous support. 
• The manager of the City of Fennville has reached out with an offer to host a HHW event on a city owned 

site in 2025. Plans are being made to utilize this site so residents within lakeshore communities may be 
better served geographically. This addition will allow for an event on the west side of the county where 
predominately they have been held on the east side to serve participating municipalities. 



 

  

 

   
 

ACHD Activities Forecast for Quarter Ahead (2024 Q4) 

Respiratory Virus Season: ACHD is preparing for flu and cold season, which typically begins in October. Public 
education is underway to remind people to stay home when ill, the basics of cough etiquette, and the 
importance of immunization to protect themselves and loved ones from influenza (flu), respiratory syncytial 
virus (RSV), and other respiratory illnesses. 
 
Emergency Planning & Preparedness: ACHD staff will be fit tested for N95 respirators to ensure compliance 
with Occupational Safety and Health Administration (OSHA) regulations. Senior ACHD staff will attend ICS 300 
and 400 courses, which are mandatory to ensure compliance with National Incident Management System 
requirements. Fit testing and ICS training ensure ACHD staff can promptly and effectively respond to a variety of 
emergency situations in our communities should the need arise. 
 

Anticipated Public Health Situations in Year Ahead 

Ground Water Study: 
• Report from the Ground Water Study workgroup is ready for distribution. Will highlight the major 

findings of the study, areas of protentional risk in the county, and possible actions to be taken in the 
future. 

• Monitoring wells are being installed in the 3rd and 4th quarter.  There have been approximately 4 of 7 
installed as of the time of this report. 

• The 2nd of two workshops is scheduled for October 29th. 
• Ground water education is in the planning stages. The goal is to education residents in the community 

about the importance of groundwater and how to use resources wisely.  
 
Training and Preparation for Palisades Restart – Efforts to recommission Palisades Nuclear Plant in Covert, MI 
are underway. In preparation for the plant’s reopening, ACHD staff are working closely with Allegan County’s 
Emergency Manager, law enforcement, and other local, state, and federal partners to make sure we are all 
prepared for potential emergency events. Training and communication will continue well into the next year.  
 
Pertussis on the Rise – Cases of Pertussis, also known as Whooping Cough, have been on the rise in both 
Michigan and in Allegan County, as seen in the tables below. Pertussis is a bacterial infection that spreads 
through coughing and sneezing. It spreads easily, often without people realizing they are sick. Pertussis is most 
dangerous for babies younger than 1 year old, and individuals who are immunocompromised or have severe 
asthma. As vaccine rates decline, more cases of Pertussis are expected in the community, causing children to 
miss school and childcare, and possibly severe complications in vulnerable populations.  

 
Allegan County Cases: 
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